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European Scout Region 

17 June 2019  
 
Call for Contributions to the “Sharing Best Practice Sessions”  

Dear friends, 

The 23rd European Scout Conference is almost here, and we are working hard to ensure that all 
participants will have a memorable event. With this in mind, we would like to invite your NSO/NSA to 
actively contribute to the European Scout Conference and to participate in the “Sharing Best Practice 
sessions”.  

The “Sharing Best Practice sessions” will take place on Monday afternoon (26 August 2019). There will be 
various opportunities and locations to showcase your projects and initiatives. 

Our aim is to have a variety of methodologies and content. Some examples may include: 

§ projects or initiatives from your NSO/NSA; 
§ areas of best practice your NSO/NSA has developed; 
§ areas of best practice your NSO/NSA would like to develop.  
§ Information gathering for future projects or initiatives. 

We invite you to think in a creative way when structuring your session and involve the participants. We 
know that this is an easy task for a Scout!  

To submit your contribution, please provide the following information: 

§ short description of your topic; 
§ format of your session (some examples: discussion, formal workshop, game, displays, any format 

your wish); 
§ duration; 
§ any additional equipment required (digital projection, wall space…); 
§ space requirement; 
§ ideal number of participants. 

Should you have a project or an idea to share and are unsure how you might present it, please do not 
hesitate to contact us: mary.fricker@gmail.com and leonard@scout.org We would be happy to talk to you 
and discuss.  

Submissions should reach us no later than 30 June 2019. (This may be a simple indication that you are 
preparing content – but it is important to give us an indication of your positive intent to be part of the 
sessions.) 

We are looking forward to receiving many interesting proposals and to participants leaving the 
conference with a lot of ideas to add to their programme and training!  

With kind regards,  

Mary Fricker and 
Léonard Ly Tri 

Conference Planning Team 
23nd European Scout Conference  


